
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 
TO:   Programs Projects and Operations Subcommittee 
 
FROM: Terry Schumacher, Land & Water Programs Coordinator   
 
SUBJECT: Application for Small Flood Control and Water Quality Structure 319 

Program. 
 
DATE:  May 3, 2021   
 

 
 
District Policy 17.37 – Small Flood Control and Water Quality Structure Program was 
adopted by the Board in February of 2021.   
 
The District received an application from Lance and Michele Dunker who reside at 9757 
County Road 23 in Blair, Nebraska, Washington County located 1.5 miles west and 2.5 
miles north of Kennard, Nebraska. (See attached map)   
 
Olsson has provided a preliminary design of the structure and the required land rights 
needed for the project.  The watershed of the proposed structure encompasses 847 
acres with a proposed permanent pool of 25 to 30 acres.  The structure would be 
constructed as a high hazard structure and meet the goal of improving water quality in 
the Papillion Creek 319 Watershed. 
     
 
Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that 
the proposed application be approved per the District Policy 17.37 Small Flood 
Control and Water Quality Structure Program. 
 
 






